



### www.pawlettprimaryschool.co.uk

Please check out our class pages on the school website for Heron, Kestrel and Buzzard

## THE PRIORY











TERM 5 - 13th May 2022

Dear All.

What a busy few weeks. Year 6 SATS are now done. The breakfast things have been cleared away! The children who were sitting their exams this week have worked incredibly hard, and they have done their very best. We couldn't be more proud of them – well done.

Year 2 have the month of May to complete their assessments; so far so good, well done Year 2s!

Fidget toys are becoming a little over distracting lately. If you child needs an aide to concentration, which we do appreciated some do, can we please limit these to one at a time (others can be kept in their bag or left at home). Thank you for your cooperation with this, it is much appreciated.

As always, if there is anything you need us for please call us on 01278 684151 or drop us a line at <a href="mailto:info@ppsa.theplt.org.uk">info@ppsa.theplt.org.uk</a>

**Emma Barker** 

#### WALK TO SCHOOL AND EATING HEALTHY WEEK

Next week is our Walk to School and Eat Healthy Week. Our Eco Committee will be encouraging as many people as possible to walk to school, or if they need to use transport to get to school, encouraging them to park somewhere in the village and walk to school. The three classes will also be exploring healthy eating and how important it is.

#### **SATS**

We are ever so proud of our brilliant year 6s – Maison, Paige, Oscar, Mya and Ffion. Your hard work and dedication to your learning has really paid off this week. As a school we say a huge Well Done! Our year 2 SATS continue throughout May. Please talk to Mrs Semken if you have any questions or concerns.



#### **QUEENS JUBILEE**

The Pawlett Royal Legion have kindly invited children of the school to take part in their art competition. Colouring sheets have been handed out to the children today with information on the back of how to enter the competition. Entries need to be returned to **The Legion** in Pawlett and **not** to the school. Children will be producing their own art work in school for the Jubilee.

We really hope lots of you will be joining us for our jubilee celebration day on **Thursday 26**<sup>th</sup> **May.** Bring a picnic and if you have anything that you have to donate towards the raffle. The school have also been invited to plant a tree for the Queens Jubilee at the Pawlett Pavilion on **Friday 27**<sup>th</sup> **May** at 11am. Everyone is welcome to join us.

#### **READING CAFÉ DATES**

We have two Reading Cafes left of this term. They are on Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> and Friday 27<sup>th</sup> at 3pm. Next term they will return to 9am, dates will be released soon.

#### **SCHOOL TRIPS**

We are really excited to be able to offer our pupils some school trips to look forward to. A gentle reminder that letters and payment must be returned by **Friday 27**<sup>th</sup> **May** to secure your childs place on the trip. Please feel free to pop into the office with any questions about any of the trips.

#### **PLANT SALE**

On **Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> May** we will be holding a plant sale at **3.15pm** with some of the plants that have been grown by the Gardening Club. There will be Sweet Peas and Strawberry plants up for grabs.



#### **TERM DATES**

Term 5: Monday 25th April 2022 to Friday 27th May 2022

Term 6: Monday 6th June 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 2022

(Thursday 21st & Friday 22nd July are INSET days)

#### **NUT FREE SCHOOL**

A gentle reminder that we are a nut free school and so we do ask that children do not bring any nut products in their lunch box.

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

 $16^{th} - 20^{th}$  May – Walk to school and eating healthy week

26<sup>th</sup> May – Family Picnic and Sports Day celebrating Queens Jubilee \*

14<sup>th</sup> June – Heron class trip to Bridgwater library

16<sup>th</sup> June – Buzzard class trip to East Quay 23<sup>rd</sup> June – Kestrel class trip to Bristol Museum 29<sup>th</sup> June – 1<sup>st</sup> July – Year 6 residential trip 12<sup>th</sup> July – Carymoor whole school trip

\*Weather dependent, alternative date 27<sup>th</sup> May.

#### **SAFEGUARDING**

Emma Barker and Sally Jeffries are our Safeguarding Leads. If you have any concerns or worries, please feel free to grab them on the school gate or pop into the office to arrange an appointment.



## HOT CHOC FRIDAY AND LEARNING CHAMPION

A huge well done to our Hot Chocolate Friday pupils!

Week 1 – Lola-Grace, Jack S, Leo

Week 2 - Frankie, Erin, Chloe

Week 3 - Ebony, Josh, Ava A

Learning Champions - Your hard work and dedication really does pay off. Keep being YOU!

Week 1 – Darcie C, Ava H, Bethany

Week 2 - Ebony, Robyn, Poppy and Ffion

Week 3 - Elliott, Archie, Milly and Chloe



# ECO COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER

Our Eco Committee are always keen to educate people about their visions and what we are doing at the school to become more environmentally friendly. If you would like to come in and have a look at our Eco Board just ask in reception or ask your child's teacher

Ava, Alexa and Maison had the privilege of showing Rev Kirsty our Eco Board and talking her through the great work we are doing as a school.



#### **GARDENING CLUB PLANT SALE**



From seeds to plants, our budding Gardeners have enjoyed every second of watching their Strawberry and Sweet Pea plants come to life and they cant wait to share them all with you at their plant sale on **Thursday 19**<sup>th</sup> **June**.

#### **POLLENIZE**

Pollenize are an organisation whose vision is to become recognized national leaders for pollinator conservation on a planet that is recovering from the effects of climate change. They are working to help schools and pupils become more aware of the issue the planet is facing and what we can do to resolve it and help pollinators survive. Follow the link below to reach their website and find out more:

https://www.pollenize.org.uk/

#### **WILDFLOWERS**



Miss Hill, our fabulous Heron Class Schools Direct Trainee Teacher, has been in contact with Meadow in my Garden to receive some wildflower seeds that we can plant around our school to make it more inviting for pollinators. Visit <a href="https://meadowinmygarden.co.uk/">https://meadowinmygarden.co.uk/</a> to find out more about their vision and what they offer.

#### **PLANT BASED RECIPES**

Rather than a recipe on this newsletter, we thought it would be good to share some websites with you that offer a whole range of plant based recipes.

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/plant-based-diet-recipes

https://www.jamieoliver.com/recipes/category/special-diets/vegan/

https://realfood.tesco.com/vegan-recipes.html